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THOMAS & KANNIKA TUCKER 

Dear Pastor and Church,	 	 	 	 	 	                     May - June  2023

  Greetings once again. Our Saturday English program continues to bring in new contacts. 
We are seeing some accept Christ as their Saviour as Peach and Oat did. Many have 
come to special services on Sunday. We are so thankful for these that the Lord has 
brought our way. We ask that you continue to pray for those who are coming. Gun, Yuey, 
and Khun have been attending the English program for many years. They have attended 
many of our special church services and have even participated in our Christmas 
outreaches at the malls - sometimes singing in the choir, helping set up props, and/or 
passing out packets with gifts and information about the church. They know the Gospel 
but have not come to the realization that they need a personal Saviour. Please continue to 
pray for them. 

  Then we have those that started coming after COVID. Yasak and his wife, Da, are the 
most consistent. Sometimes they show up 20 to 30 minutes late because of traffic. They 
came to the Christmas service and Valentines banquet. Their daughter comes to English 
every other week. She is in her twenties and consistently wears a Muslim headscarf. They 
usually stay after English and the Bible study to chat. They bring us fruit every once in a 
while. They are attentive during the Bible study but do not get involved in answering 
questions or discussions. Please pray God will open their hearts to the truth of the Gospel. 

  We have Taam, his wife Siah, and three year old Mee. Taam’s English is pretty good. If his 
son can’t sit still he will take him to the back of the room so his wife can study. They drive 
the furthest (about 40 minutes) to the church for English. Since Easter they have been 
attending Sunday School and the Thai church service. Sometimes they come early and sit 
in the English service as well. One of the nicest young couples you would ever meet. 
Please pray God would open their heart to His purpose. 

  Please continue to pray for Rue-dee. She hasn’t attended the English class since 
December. She had answered my question, “Are you a Christian?” with the statement, 
“Not really.” She explained that she had attended the children’s program at Bang Jak 
Baptist Church about 20 years ago and supposedly accepted Christ when she was 6 years 
old. I had the opportunity to speak to her about salvation, eternal security and explain if 
she prayed and meant it when she was six years old, Jesus was faithful and still with her. 
Her job was putting pressure on her to work more hours on Saturday so she was looking 
for another job. Pray that God would work on her heart and the courage to follow Him. 

  Please pray for the others that are coming and for wisdom as we teach those that have 
never heard about the true God, creation, sin, and the Gospel story.


We thank you for your 
prayers and support.


God bless you all.


Thomas & Kannika Tucke

Rue-deeDa and Yasak


